NOTICE OF A REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN

FORMER MICROSONICS SITE
60 WINTER STREET
WEYMOUTH, MA
RTN #3-3287

A Remedial Action Plan Addendum(310 CMR 40.0861) has been developed for this site
pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.14060. This disposal site
was classified as a Tier 1 in July 22, 1994 and was granted a Waste Site Cleanup Permit
effective on February 3, 1995.

The Remedial Action Plan addendum proposes the following measures to respond to a
release of oil and/or hazardous material at this disposal site:

+ Installation of a new aeration system to provide well head treatment at the Arthur J.
Bilodeau Water Treatment Plant to remove volatile organic compounds (VOCs) from
influent water,

+ Perform a Pilot Test to cvaluate the effectiveness of the application of zero valent iron
to degrade the chlorinated VOCs to increase the rate of remediation at the site while
continuing to operate the existing groundwater recovery and treatment system.

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities
for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal
sites: 1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of the community in which
the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR
40.1403; and 2) The site has been designated a Public Involvement Site pursuant to 310
CMR 40.1405 and a notice of availability of this Remedial Action Plan addendum for
comment will be sent to the site’s PIP mailing list and copies will be sent to the
designated information repositories.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public

involvement during its remediation please contact Debra A. Stake, LSP, ARCADIS, 175
Cabot Street, Lowell, MA 01854 at 978-937-9999,




